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CPSC Attending: 
 
Clint Culpepper 
Michelle Holiday 
Marcy Hunt (TC) 
Sunny Hatch 
Stephen Percy  

 
 
Keith Kaufman 
Heather Randol 
Marcus Sis  
Willie Halliburton 
Leia Hertel 
 

CPSC Absent: 
 
Sheena Ino 
Nicole Morris 
Carmen Suarez 
Betty Brickson 
Amy Donaldson 
Robert Winthrop  
Kris Henning 

CPSC Staff: 
 
Mark Wubbold 
 
 
Guests: 
 
Phil Zerzan 
Kevin Reynolds 

****************************************************************************** 
 

Campus Public Safety Committee (CPSC) - June 3, 2016 
 
Convened:  2:05 pm 
 
Topic: Welcome and Introductions 
 
Topic: Review of meeting notes from 5/13 meeting. 
 

Action: Approved without revision. Meeting notes are now ready to post to website. 
 
Topic: Chief Zerzan’s report 
 

Discussion: CPSO is preparing its final report to the Board of Trustees for the 2015-16 
academic year. The CPSC is required to read and comment on these reports prior to 
Board submission, paying special attention to all use of force and personnel complaints. 
There was one of each type during the reporting period.  
 
The use of force report was generated by Officer Ward after an incident involving a car 
break-in in one of the parking garages. The suspect was apprehended without serious 
injury to either himself, or Officer Ward and the incident was captured on Officer 
Ward’s body camera. The Chief also informed the CPSC of a personnel complaint lodged 
against a CPSO dispatcher.  
 
CPSC members asked the Chief clarifying questions regarding both incidents. After 
robust discussion, the Chair asked for a motion from the committee acknowledging 
review of the two reports and any concerns they might have with elements of either 
report. The CPSC expressed no concerns with the reports and the motion passed 
unanimously.  

 
Topic: CPSC planning 
   

Discussion: The Chair initiated a planning discussion for the coming year. The committee 
listed some of the topics they were interested in acting upon during the 2016-17 
academic year. These topics included: 
 



MW 6/3/16 
 

2 
 

• Surveying students, faculty, staff and possibly university district neighbors to 
identify safety issues of concern to the campus community. 

• Reviewing results of the Title IX report, the Campus Climate survey, and the 
American Health Association’s recent survey. These three sources all ask 
campus safety questions and the Committee is interested in “mining” these 
reports for data that will help inform CPSC planning for the coming year.  

• Drug use on campus. 
• Sexual Assault training on campus. 
• Assessing the transition to a sworn and armed police force. 
• Analysis of policy changes that led to the transition.  
• Producing an audit of which centers and departments could provide support 

services to CPSO. 
• Developing a suite of measures for assessing CPSO that are more qualitative, 

and do not use crime statistics. 
• Producing listening sessions/town halls/surveys to hear from the PSU 

community on campus safety issues.  
• Developing internal metrics that express the quality of CPSO service 

interactions. Taking into consideration what steps can be taken to help ensure 
consistently positive interactions while including the perspectives of officers and 
survivor advocates.  

• Determine what steps the Committee can take to improve real and perceived 
safety issues on campus.  

 
 
During this discussion, VP Reynolds joined the meeting and asked the committee to 
prepare a recommendation for whether or not PSU should put locks on its classroom 
doors. This issue came up in the context of recent active shooter incidents on other 
campuses and will be added to CPSC’s project list for 2016-17. 
 
Research Question: What campus safety concerns are surfaced by the recent Title IX 
report, the Campus Climate survey, and the American Health Association’s survey?  
 
Action: Staff to review findings from the three documents and summarize any campus 
safety considerations that may impact the work of the CPSC.  
 

Topic: Summer 
 
Discussion: The CPSC will not meet during the summer. However, members of the 
committee who are on campus are encouraged to do “walk/ride alongs” with CPSO 
officers during this time. Officer Halliburton is the point of contact for arranging these 
learning experiences.  
 

Topic:  CPSC recruitment 
 
Discussion: Student members Michelle Holiday and Marcus Sis are (congratulations!) 
graduating. Their leaving creates a critical shortage of student members on the CPSC.  
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Action: The Committee will be coordinating a recruitment drive when students return in 
the fall. They are particularly interested in having multiple student perspectives 
represented on the committee, especially the perspectives of graduate and 
undergraduate students, as well as students living on campus.   
 

Adjourned:  3:15 pm 
 


